NOVEMBER 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

The Woodlawn Park City Council met in person on Monday, November 21, 2022. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Nancye Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were: Chief Mike Koenig, Pat Merrick and Attorney Jim Carey. Absent: Charlie Veeneman

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for October 2022. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the minutes and Nancye Claypool seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for October 2022. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the Report and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 5, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 0, Police Backup: 0, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 24, Reports: 0. Gas: \$168.17, Gallons: 49.275. No expenses this month. Chief reported that he did another Speed Survey on Beechwood Road for 48 days. There were no cars going over 35 MPH, however, 7 cars went over 30 MPH during the study. He also reported that Kentucky State Police will no longer be accepting paper citations.

Variance Requests: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mayor's Report

The Mayor gave an update on the 4301 Westport Road Zoning Proposal. There were over 90 people and 15 speakers that attended the Metro Zoning Meeting at Walden School. The Zoning Board voted down the proposal for the storage facility. It now moves to the St. Matthew City Council.

KLC will be holding orientation for City Officials on December 16, 2022 at The Jeffersonian. Anyone interested in going can contact the Mayor.

The Holiday Decoration Contest will take place again this year.

The Mayor asked for volunteers for the Hanging of the Greens in Woodlawn Park. They will hang wreaths and decorate City Hall the weekend after Thanksgiving.

Council Focus

City Hall/Little Library: Nancye Claypool reported she had reloaded the Little Library with more books.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported a light out on Green Meadow Circle has been repaired. He has two appointments with concrete companies for sidewalk repairs.

New Moves/Rentals: Doug Watson reported there were no sales this past month and only one active listing and it is under contract.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown reported he issued permit #188 to Ben Aroh at 4312 Westport Terrace for a fence and shed and permit #189 to Leonard Walker at 4253 Westport Terrace for a fence installation.

Drainage: George Langford reported that he attended the Planning Hearing and he removed some branches that were laying on a fence.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell reported that the city will have a Christmas House Decorating Contest and asked for nominations for the Good Neighbor Award.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Nancye Claypool seconded the motion and all voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

12-19-2012

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor